

NEWSLETTER

020 8291 1250

info@kilmorie.lewisham.sch.uk

www.kilmorieschool.co.uk

Friday 2nd March 2018

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

PIANO RECITAL – Pete's Piano Students

Monday 5th March 2018 3.40pm - Music Room

DRUM KIT RECITAL - Pete's Drum Students

Tuesday 6th March 2018 3.40pm - Music Room

FRIENDS COFFEE MORNING

Thursday 8th March 2018 straight after drop off – Community Room

Y5 AT LEWISHAM LIVE DANCE

Tuesday 13th March 2018 7pm – Broadway Theatre

SARAH & FIONA'S CLASS ASSEMBLY

Wednesday 14th March 2018 9.20am - Main School Hall

Y3/4 CAVATINA CONCERT

Wednesday 14th March 2018 2pm

YEAR 5/6 BOYS QUICK CRICKET

Thursday 15th March 9.30am-3.30pm – Sydenham School

FRIENDS DISCO FOR Y3/4 & Y5/6 Friday 16th March 2018 – tickets on

Friday 16" March 2018 – tickets on sale

PERCUSSION PERFORMANCE Datsun's Students

Monday 19th March 2018 -10am -Lower Hall

GUITAR RECITAL Tim's Students

Monday 19th March 2018 - 3.40pm

DRUM FUN PERFORMANCE Abi's Students

Tuesday 20th March 2018 14.45-15.45pm – Lower Hall

KEEPING KILMORIE CHILDREN SAFE

With the unpredictable weather, please can parents ensure children are wearing sensible clothing appropriate to the weather, including a coat if it is cold.

School will remain open and please be reassured that we will inform you by text or via the website if there is any change.

Dear Kilmorie Families,

Thank you so much for bearing with us during this challenging weather. Normal after school service will be resumed next week.

Parents' meetings missed will run next week on the days and times originally planned unless your class teacher lets you know otherwise. Please let your class teacher or the office know if you are not able to attend at that time now.

World Book Day was a very enjoyable day. Assembly was based on our theme of bedtime stories and this was followed by hot chocolate being served to every class. In the afternoon each class had a story session with a surprise visitor (teachers, office staff and an ex parent). The fantastic book entries will be judged next week. It has been wonderful to see so many entries and so much interest in the display.

Finally congratulations to the group of year 5 boys that played an away match at Marian Vian School in Bromley and won 7-4.

Best Wishes,

BOOK

Liz

WORLD BOOK DAY: Thursday 1st March

It was amazing to see so many children in their favourite book characters or in their pyjamas at school despite the current weather conditions! Thank you for sharing your book characters with us and the continued support from parents and carers to make this a successful event.

The Friends book sale has had to be postponed to next week. Further details will follow.

COLD WEATHER GUIDANCE School will remain open and please be reassured that we will inform parents by text or a message on our website www.kilmorieschool.co.uk if there is going to be any change. The decision to cancel clubs, Wrap or to close the school can only be made on the day and will depend on the safety of the children, parents and staff during adverse weather conditions.

CLASS ASSEMBLY The next class assembly will be Sarah & Fiona's class on Wednesday 14th March 2018. This is an opportunity for children to share some of the work they have done in class.

Parents and carers are most welcome to join us in the main hall at 9.20am. Tea/coffee and biscuits are available in the Community Room before or afterwards.

CHANGE OF DATE Please note that we have rescheduled Maria and Lisa's class assembly from Wednesday 21st March to Wednesday 9th May 2018 to allow Maria to settle in.

Headteacher: Elisabeth Stone Deputy Headteacher: Maria Johnson

PARENT/TEACHER MEETINGS All meetings which were booked to take place on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday of this week will be rescheduled next week on the same days and same times originally planned unless your class teacher informs you otherwise.

YEAR 6 SCHOOL OFFERS Parents should have received notification informing you of a secondary school place for your child on Thursday 1st March, if you applied online, or by post if you submitted a paper application (1-2 days). If you have not heard anything, please could you contact us as soon as possible.

ENRICHMENT CLUBS All enrichment clubs for summer term 2018 are now on ParentPay. The list will be displayed in reception from Friday 2nd March. Please check your email for further details.

YEAR 6 HOODIES There is still time to register your interest and/or purchase a leavers hoodie if your child is in Y6 and therefore leaving the school this year. Forms are available from the office. If you need any assistance with this, please ask at the office and we can put you in touch with Kate, a Year 6 parent who is co-ordinating the orders.

For those parents who have already submitted their forms, the online shop is now open for orders at

<u>www.leavershoodies.com/shop/kilmorie-primary</u> and you have until Wednesday 21st March 2018 to place your order.

WINKWORTH'S EASTER COLOURING COMPETITION Local estate agent, Winworth Forest Hill are running an independent Easter colouring competition for the local community.

The winner will have their entry displayed on their boards and the prize on offer is a family ticket to Chessington for two days and one night's stay at their hotel during half term on the 29th and 30th May 2018 - https://www.chessingtonholidays.co.uk/resort-hotels.html.

If you are interested in taking part, please collect details from the school office or email cdaniel@winkworth.co.uk. Deadline for entries is 16th March 2018. All entries must be sent direct to Winkworth Forest Hill, 11 Dartmouth Road, Forest Hill, London SE23 3HN.

SPARE CLOTHES YR3-6 If you have any spare clothes for ages 7 to 11 years which you no longer need or your children have grown out of, please could you consider donating these to the school for our spare clothes stock. Thank you.

SCOOTERS/BICYCLES Last chance! A reminder that any scooters not collected from the storage sheds will be removed and donated to charity after today.

LOST/MISSING Please could you check at home in case the following item has been picked up by mistake:

Dark green Zara coat, age 10-11yrs with fur on hood - this has been missing since before the February half term. This belongs to Freya in year 6 and has her name in it.

If you do come across it please return it to the office.

KILMORIE WRAP AROUND CARE NEWS

Wrap Around Care Contact Number – 07825 777827 Louisa Hopper – Manager

Easter Play Scheme Update There is very limited availability for the first week. The second week is already fully booked with a waiting list. Applications are available from the WRAP staff or the school office.

Thank you - Wrap Around Team



The following children received Certificates in Assembly

Alan's Class: Owen and Izzy Sabrina's Class: Joshua and Alvar Shona's Class: Stanley N, Oscar BB, Ayesha, Albert, Zoe, Fotini and welcome to Lucas

Ellie's Class: Io and Alfie Kate's Class: Winnie and Otis Sarah & Fiona's Class: Lucy and Isabella R

Hannah's Class: Fysun and Saira Sarah's Class: Mariam and Warisha Nora's Class: Leo and Dylan Vicky's Class: Beatrice and Kijani Dominic/Sarah's Class: Max, Ja'Lynah, James and Flora Elis' Class: Otis and Messie Maria's Class: Sara, Mobeen and welcome to Rosa

ATTENDANCE AND PUNCTUALITY 06/09/2017-02/03/2018

It is important that children arrive at school by 8.55am the latest and attend every day of the school week. Have a look at the table below.

Can you catch up with Alan's class at 96.88%?

Class	06/09/2017-02/03/2018 Attendance Punctuality	
Alan	96.88%	99.34%
Alice	96.30%	99.05%
Ashleigh	95.31%	98.87%
Dena	96.34%	99.60%
Dominic	95.91%	99.03%
Ellie	96.19%	98.89%
Elis	96.68%	98.92%
Fiona/Sarah	96.82%	99.58%
Hannah	96.23%	98.85%
Kassi	96.16%	98.59%
Kate	96.65%	99.47%
Marcus	93.42%	99.01%
Maria/Lisa	95.69%	98.71%
Naomi	96.37%	99.44%
Nora	95.93%	97.66%
Philippa	96.42%	99.68%
Sabrina	94.25%	99.02%
Sarah	96.24%	98.38%
Shona	96.87%	98.83%
Valerie	94.37%	97.05%

CONGRATULATIONS

The attendance cup winners for last week with 98.6% and this week with 97.79% are Sarah & Fiona's class!!